
 
 

VICTORIAN NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 
The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information. 
 
Barwon Heads, 16 May 2024 
AUSTRALIA – VICTORIA 

 
No. 203(T) - 2024 

 
LOCAL PORT OF BARWON HEADS  
 

Barwon Water - Rising Main Works – Barwon Heads - Barwon River - 
Geelong Road 

 
 

Date:   Effective from 20 May 2024 
 
Details: Excavation water is proposed to be discharged into an existing stormwater 

drain that outfalls to the Barwon River estuary, during the above project. 
 

Water quality testing will be undertaken daily in the first week and twice 
weekly thereafter. 

 
Erosion protection works have been considered to protect the riverbed and 
seagrass beds at this point location. A temporary placement of a rock 
mattress in front of the stormwater outlet to intercept the water and dissipate 
the energy from moving water will be used for this process. 

 
The erosion mattress will be placed at approximate location (WGS84) 
38° 16' 31"S, 144° 29' 48"E  (See attached Plan 1)  

 
 Mariners, anglers, river users and vessel operators are advised to 

keep clear of this area during the works period. 
  

Charts &  AUS143 
Publications    
Affected:  
 
Further Notice:       A further Notice will be issued upon completion of the works. 
 
This Notice to Mariners is issued by the Barwon Coast Committee of Management Incorporated, 
delegated Local Port Manager. If you require any further information, please contact Barwon Coast 
on (03) 5254 1118. 
 
Victorian Notices to Mariners can also be viewed on the Barwon Coast website 
www.barwoncoast.com.au or the Ports Victoria website: ports.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
Gareth Smith 
Chief Executive Officer 
Barwon Coast Committee of Management Inc. 
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Rock Mattress 
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